
  
From: Fay Rachel (ROYAL FREE LONDON NHS FOUNDATION TRUST) rachel.fay@nhs.net Subject: FW: Retrospective data collection study (Liver)  

Date: 22 June 2016 at 15:30  To: Thakrar Sonali (ROYAL FREE LONDON NHS FOUNDATION TRUST) s.thakrar1@nhs.net  

Cc: Germuska Judit (ROYAL FREE LONDON NHS FOUNDATION TRUST) judit.germuska@nhs.net  

 

Dear Sonali,  

To confirm, we have reviewed your project and do not consider this to be research. R&D do not issue an ‘approval’ or register projects that are not research. If you require 

approval from Royal Free Hospital, it will need to be issued from the relevant audit team.  

Warm regards, Rachel  

Rachel Fay  

R&D Manager Royal Free London NHS Foundation Trust Tel: 0207 794 0500 Internal extension: 38486 Email: rachel.fay@nhs.net  

 
	


